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Director’s Report September 2018
General
September finally brought some rainfall and gave an improvement in fishing conditions and an increase in catches.  This summer's drought and  high river temperatures further demonstrated the need to expand our native riverside tree planting projects.
Bailiffing patrols continued throughout the month on the coast, estuaries and rivers.  A number of incidents were dealt with during September,  two reports were made to the Police and one arrest made.   Details of many of the Board's daily activities can be followed on the twitter feed above.
A group of Swedish biologists and foresters visited to look at the work we have been doing with the Forestry Commission and landowners in recent years.  
Projects / research
This year's electro-fishing programme was completed in September and the process of adding  the data collected to the Scottish Fishery Coordination Centre database has started.

The Scottish Invasive Species work is ongoing, with a network of volunteers helping to clear Himalayan balsam and operate mink rafts and traps.  
We are in the process of agreeing a programme of riverside restoration works on Forestry Commission ground. Board staff will work with volunteers to remove non-native conifer regeneration along riverbanks and replace them with native trees.  A polytunnel has been donated which can be used to propagate native trees from locally collected seed and the Forestry Commission are to supply trees and materials for native tree planting.  A funding application has been prepared to expand riverside restoration work on private land.
With the help of volunteer coaches the last Junior Angling Club fishing day of the season took place.   The Junior Angling Club has had a very successful year, thanks to funding from the SSE Fairburn Wind farm fund and the help of volunteers from angling clubs.  There are more than 60 Junior Angling Club members and each event has been well attended .  Many young anglers caught their first trout this year and have become capable flyfishers.
Fishery Management Scotland organised a start up meeting for the Scottish Angling National Development Scheme.  With funding from Scottish Government, Countryside Learning Scotland have been commissioned to help develop  national and local angling development plans.  We will work with them on both projects and are looking for funding to help deliver a local plan to encourage people to take up angling and to increase angling club memberships.
Further discussions took place with Glasgow University and the University of the Highlands and Islands about possible new PhD projects.   One is to look at the effect of catch and release on salmon and the other is to look at the timing of smolt migration on rivers with and without lochs. A site visit took place to assess the suitability of the Alness system for the smolt migration project.
Meetings attended / consultations
Dunglass Island Open Day

Scottish Angling National Development Scheme meeting

Forestry Commission meetings

UHI Phd planning meeting and site visit

Highland Environment Forum

Wild Trout Trust

Forestry Co / Swedish biologists meeting

Glen Ord fish pass site visit

